
 
Glyphosate product usage over the last five years by the three maintenance teams. 
 

  Glyphosate Product Usage, in Litres  
Year Parks Housing Highways / COLAS  
2017 70 - 900  
2018 80 - 860  
2019 60 - 720  
2020 80 166 540  
2021 75 64 720  
2022 55 10.73 560  
2023 50 0.03 100  

 
The above figures need to be read in conjunction with the following notes: 
 

• Parks usage figures for 2017-2019 represented the grounds maintenance 
operations carried out by the newly established in-house team that covered the 
north, east and south areas of the city.  These figures did not include any usage 
by the external contractors for the west, cemeteries, schools (under Traded 
Services) and golf course and unfortunately, we do not have a benchmark figure 
for these.  In 2020, the west, cemetery and schools' maintenance also transferred 
in-house and in 2021 the golf course maintenance transferred in house.  Therefore, 
the figures for 2020 and 2021, although higher than 2019, actually represented a 
continued reduction in overall use for all maintained areas and estimated to be a 
25-30% reduction overall in those years.  Since 2021, usage has continued to 
reduce through the adoption of alternative measures and maintenance practices 
and it is estimated to have reduced by 55% overall since 2017. 
 

• Housing usage figures for 2017-2019 are not available for representation but show 
a 60% reduction between 2020 and 2021 and the latest figures show current 
practices are using alternative methods of weed control. 

 
COLAS records represent a 35% reduction between 2017-2022, with latest usage 
figures to be provided. Colas are also trialling a reduced concentration product that 
reduces the glyphosates from 490g/l to 360g/l concentration. This represents an 
effective 26.5% reduction in glyphosates. 
 
 
 
Tabled at the Traffic, Environment & Community Safety Scrutiny Panel meeting 
held on 13 July 2023. 


